Updated Road Closures Due to Trout Fire

Grant County, NM — The Grant County Sheriff's Office is issuing an update regarding road
closures in response to the ongoing Trout Fire in the Mimbres area. In coordination with fire
management and public safety agencies, several routes have been adjusted to ensure the safety of
both the public and emergency personnel.

Effective immediately, Hwy 152 is open, however the following road closures are in place:

Highway 35 is closed at mile post 4

Georgetown Road is closed at Highway 152 (No access to Georgetown)
Fierro Road is closed at Highway 152 (No access to Fierro)

The existing closure on Highway 15 at mile post 7 remains in effect

We strongly encourage all non-essential travel to avoid these areas. The presence of emergency
vehicles, fire crews, and law enforcement remains high, and unauthorized traffic could hinder
response efforts.

The Grant County Sheriff’s Office appreciates the continued cooperation and support from local
residents. Your efforts in staying out of restricted areas have been vital in maintaining the safety
of everyone involved.

Updates will be provided as conditions evolve and any changes to closures occur.



